
Village Board September 16, 2013

Present: Mayor Bill Murphy, Trustees Vince Buono, Don Hackett, Vince Buono,
Jeannine Mayer, Patrick Landewe and Terry Parisian
Absent: Trustee Brian Martin
Others: Julie Hackett, Eyal Saad, Mike Marino, Mike Hopf, Bob Ciarlante, George
Terpening, Dave Mason, Joe Sinagra, Alex Wade, Chris Allen, Robert Ford, Ed Quirk
and others

Public Hearing 6:45pm

Mayor Murphy called the Public Hearing to order at 6:45pm. The Public Hearing was to
receive comment on Local Law #6/2013 establishing a no parking area on Livingston
Street. There was no one from the Public who wished to comment on this proposed law.
Motion was made by Mayor Murphy, seconded by Trustee Hackett, to close the Public
Hearing. Carried unanimously. The Public Hearing was closed at 6:46pm.

Regular Meeting 7:00pm

Mayor Murphy called the Village Board to order at 7:00pm. Trustee Parisian led the
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

There was no one present who wished to address the Board at Privilege of the Floor.

Mayor Murphy presented the minutes of the September 3, 2013 Village Board meeting.
Motion was made by Trustee Mayer, seconded by Trustee Hackett, to approve the
minutes. Carried unanimously.

Trustee Buono presented the Abstract for September 16, 2013: General - $39, 485.91;
Water - $5,270.58; Wastewater - $7,190.94; Seamon Park Memorial Fund - $2620.20.
Motion was made by Trustee Mayer, seconded by Trustee Landewe, to approve the
Abstract. Carried unanimously.

Mike Marino presented the Wastewater Department report (copy attached). Trustee
Hackett then gave the Village Board an update of the status of the TVing of the sewer
lines project. On Friday of last week, he viewed the video of the TVing of the lines.
Over 1600 feet of sewer line was filmed. Of those 1600 feet, all but 60 feet of one of the
lines can be relined without digging up the pipe. That’s very good news. Village
engineers will formulate a plan and the relining will be done in the spring.

Mike Hopf presented the Water Department report (copy attached). 25,684,000 gallons
of water was treated by the Department in August.

Bob Ciarlante presented the DPW report (copy attached). Thanks to the Town of
Saugerties for their help at the recent paving projects on Finger and Prospect Streets.



Thanks for DPW employee Joe Staccio, for his extra effort at the DPW garage. Trustee
Mayer thanked the DPW for their help with the “Shine on Saugerties” lighthouse event.

George Terpening presented the Buildings and Grounds report (copy attached). Two
slides at Seamon Park and one at the beach have been removed per our insurance
company’s request. The wooden structure has been removed at the Lions Club
Playground and will be replaced in the spring by the Lions Club. The Mum Festival is
October 6th.

Police Chief Joe Sinagra presented the Police Department report (copy attached). There
were 680 calls for service in the Village in August resulting in 16 arrests. The PD issued
111 traffic tickets and 148 parking tickets. The final step in the Police Department
accreditation will take place this Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, when inspectors
will be on site. The Chief has spoken to NYS about the department consolidation and the
benefits to the community – Saugerties may become a model for other communities to
follow. Mayor Murphy said he got a thank-you from Cahill Schools for the newly
painted crosswalk to the cowflop and for the “little green crossing men”.

SFD Chief Dave Mason presented the Fire Department report (copy attached). The SFD
responded to 11 alarms in August for a total of 190 man hours.

Eyal Saad advised the Board that the Building Department is beginning its multi-family
inspections – this takes place every three years. He also reminded residents to check their
smoke detectors and furnaces now that fall is upon us. Chief Mason advised residents to
replace CO detectors every 7 years.

Alex Wade reported that bids were opened for the Streetscape II project last week. J.
Mullen and Sons was the lowest bidder. Mayor Murphy presented Resolution #15/2013
– this resolution awards the Streetscape II contract to John Mullen and Sons. The
resolution was seconded by Trustee Buono and carried unanimously.

Trustee Buono reported on the September 9, 2013 meeting with the DOT regarding
several issues. Mayor Murphy, Chief Sinagra, Alex Wade and Trustee Buono were in
attendance. The traffic signal at the intersection of Main and Partition was discussed, the
pedestrian walk/do not walk feature was removed almost 20 years ago due to traffic back-
up at the intersection. According to DOT officials, the cost to replace that traffic signal
would be several hundred thousand dollars. The DOT said “no way”. After much
discussion, it was agreed that the Saugerties PD will conduct a study – traffic will be
stopped at the entire intersection for 15 – 30 seconds to allow for pedestrian crossing.
Results of this study will be to the DOT along with a resolution by the Village Board
requesting that the traffic light be synchronized to allow for pedestrian crossing. Other
issues discussed were: the right turn on Market to Ulster; parking on lower Partition in
front of the pickle store; proposing a left lane turn from Partition onto West Bridge. The
traffic signal at the intersection of Main and Washington is still scheduled for installation
in 2014. This light was approved 10 years ago and installation had been put off every
year since then by the DOT.



Trustee Landewe advised the Village Board that the Planning Board has given final
conditional approval to the Partition Street Project. The issue of the lighting and the
sidewalk are being taken care of. The Planning Board also re-approved the special use
permit for construction of 2 four family units behind Stella’s on Partition Street.
Approvals were originally received in 2005; the Planning Board voted to waive a Public
Hearing and approve the new site plan for the project.

Trustee Hackett had nothing new to report.

Trustee Parisian had nothing new to report.

Trustee Mayer advised the Board that the Saugerties Historical Society will receive the
“Pride of Ulster County Award”. The Society has also received a $4000.00 grant. Chief
Sinagra’s TV23 program is the most watched show on the channel. Shine on Saugerties
is September 21st. Garlic Festival is September 28 and 29. The Woodstock Film Festival
is in Saugerties on Oct 4, 5 and 6. The Mum Festival is October 6th.

Trustee Mayer presented Resolution #16/2013 for discussion. This Resolution is for the
approval of the updated Town/Village Comprehensive Plan. The resolution was
seconded by Trustee Hackett and unanimously approved.

Mayor Murphy presented Local Law #6/2013. This law designates a no parking area in
the vicinity of 14 Livingston Street. The law was seconded by Trustee Mayer and carried
unanimously.

Trustee Buono asked the Trustees if they had reviewed a proposal for a “rental property
law” that was previously distributed to the Board. This proposal would require absentee
landlords to register with the Village and provide a local contact to the Village to deal
with property maintenance issues. Trustee Hackett said he would like to include “bank
owned properties” in the law if possible. There will not be a fee to register. Trustee
Parisian would like to see some language in the law that allows violation fines to be
added to property tax bills if the fines go unpaid. Trustee Landewe asked if the Board
would like this proposal sent to the Village Attorney to be written into a law. All agreed
the proposal should be sent to Alex Betke.

Eyal Saad spoke about licensing waste/garbage haulers in the Village. The Village has
no regulations on this matter.

Mayor Murphy asked the Board for approval to spend $100.00 to help sponsor the Cahill
School 5k Race. Motion was made by Trustee Hackett, seconded by Trustee Buono, to
donate $100.00 to the Cahill School PTA for the 5k Race. Carried unanimously.

Motion was made by Mayor Murphy, seconded by Trustee Mayer, to appoint Lisa
Mayone as Deputy Village Clerk. Lisa has been employed by the Village for one year
and is an excellent employee. The Board unanimously approved the appointment.



Mayor Murphy advised the Board that yesterday’s Wacky Ramble was a success.

Motion was made by Trustee Hackett, seconded by Trustee Buono, to adjourn. Carried
unanimously. The Board adjourned at 8:15pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Frank
Village Clerk

Filed 9/20/13
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